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FANTASTIC FESTIVAL
We won’t mention the wonderful weather or the grand community 

event that this year’s Festival turned out to be... 
We will just mention that over £6,000 was raised on the day, most of which has already 
been distributed to our ‘headline’ charities and, closer to home, to fourteen local village 
‘good causes’. Many thanks to everyone who manned the stalls and stands, the exhibitors, 
those who fed and watered the hordes and those who put on displays and entertained.
Thanks to John and Steve Clarke and their families for their stalwart efforts in organising 
the field exhibits and activities, especially Taylor Clarke who raised over £1,100 with her 
special auction of goodies and memorabilia in aid of Heartlink, Air Ambulance and LOROS.
We hear that STIG carried off almost £300 in his bucket and £52 in merchandising in aid 
of Hearing Dogs for the Deaf, which goes some way towards compensating him for two 
hours sweltering inside his racing suit! 
Special thanks, as ever, to Robert and Susan Constable-Maxwell for their unfailing support 
and allowing us to invade their park and gardens. 
If you supported the event in any way give yourself a pat on the back! Thank-you...
Editor’s Note: Thanks to the Gliding Club for the ‘fly-over’ display and the police 
helicopter crew for ‘overseeing’ the event...   

DOG TIRED...

Harborough District Council enforcement team are cracking down on dog owners 
following a sharp rise in fouling incidents. Residents are urged to report incidents so 

that patrols can be better targeted and culprits caught and fined.
Dog fæces can carry harmful infections, such as toxocariasis, a parasite which causes serious 
eye infections which can lead to blindness. Council enforcement officers are appealing to 
dog owners to pick up after their pets. On-the-spot dog fouling fines of £50 can be issued, 
which increase to £75 if the bag is dropped as litter. If you are aware of dog fouling incidents 
please email the council at: enforcement@harborough.gov.uk or call 01858 828282.

SLOW LANE

Motorists entering Market Harborough 
along Coventry Road are warned to 

expect disruption whilst work to improve 
cycle paths between the junctions of 
Fairfield and Farndon Roads is carried out.
The work will see existing refuges and 
wooden bollards removed and kerbs 
installed to improve segregation of the 
cycle path from the main carriageway. 
Resurfacing and strengthening work will 
also take place at the same time. 
Work will begin at the end of July and 
traffic will be controlled by temporary traffic 
signals. The final resurfacing will be carried 
out under a six day road closure between 
Sunday, August 11th and Friday, August 16th. 

BOSWORTH HOMES

Further to our piece in last month’s Bugle 
we now have more information about 

the application procedure for the new homes 
being built on Welford Road. The scheme 
offers affordable housing to applicants who 
have a local connection and the first criteria 
is that applicants should be registered on the 
District Council Housing List.
There will be two 2 bed houses available 
to purchase under the Shared Ownership 
Scheme. These properties are being 
marketed by Hello Homes (part of East 
Midlands Housing Group) and anyone 
interested is asked to contact the team for 
more information on 0844 892 2506.
There are also six rented properties, 
consisting of four 2 bed houses, 1 x 3 bed 
house and a 2 bed bungalow and these 
will be let and managed by Leicestershire 
Housing Association. Call their management 
team on 01530 278080 for more details. 
Editor’s Note: This development is to be 
called Knights Close to commemorate the 
Knight brothers, keen village cricketers 
who played on the field on which the new 
homes are being built when it was the village 
cricket field. 

POWER SURGE

The promoters of the Pebble Hall 
Farm energy generation plant, off 

Theddingworth Road, are preparing a 
planning application to modify the existing 
planning permission for a Renewable 
Energy Generation Facility (REGF) at the 
site. Although the existing permission was 
implemented in part, and wood waste has 
been treated at the site, the power generation 
facility, due to commercial reasons, was 
never constructed. 
A new planning application is necessary as 
the building would be moved within the site 
for operational reasons and to improve access 
between the fuel preparation area and the 
power plant. The new application will also seek 
to increase the power generated. Total traffic 
movements using the site access will not exceed 
those already agreed with Leicestershire County 
Council as all of the existing workshops/storage 
units will be removed.
The planning application is likely to be 
submitted to Northamptonshire County 
Council in September.
Anyone seeking further information is 
asked to contact Sian Evans at sian@
gpplanning.co.uk or on 01604 771123.



POSTBAG

2

WATCH WORD
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME WITHIN HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

POLICE FILE
IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION ON ANY 
CRIMINAL ACTIVITY CALL MARKET 
HARBOROUGH POLICE  on 101
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator
Marion Lewis 0116 2483871
marion.lewis@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk
NW Community Scheme No. 2123 
Local Beat Team
Sgt. 920 Pete Jelbert 
PC 500 Andy Smalley 
WPC 4713 Sarah Clarke
PCSO  6569 Peter Willson
PCSO 6636 Ray Wells
PCSO 6573 Steve Adams   
Voicemail Service 0116 2485675
Rural & Countryside Liaison Officer 
PC 1010 Chris Hill
CRIMESTOPPERS
FREEPHONE 0800 555111

SID REPORT
Readings from the Speed Indicator Device
Theddingworth Road entry 
Period: 12/06/13 - 19/07/13
Vehicle movements: 10736 (6 days) 
Average speed: 32.2mph
Highest recorded speed: 57mph
Theddingworth Road entry
Period: 19/06/13 - 26/07/13 
Vehicle movements: 15042 (A14 closed)
Average speed: 32.16mph
Highest recorded speed: 58mph
Theddingworth Road exit
Period: 26/06/13 - 03/07/13
Vehicle movements: 10823 (6 days)
Average speed: 30.98mph 
Highest recorded speed: 59mph
Theddingworth Road exit
Period: 03/07/13 - 10/07/13 
Vehicle movements: 12688
Average speed: 32.31mph 
Highest recorded speed: 58mph
Kilworth Road exit
Period: 10/07/13 - 17/07/13  
Vehicle movements: 13837
Average speed: 35.65mph
Highest recorded speed: 75mph

Complete building service
Specialist in new build

Quality renovations
& Extensions

Tel/Fax 01858 881202
Email: pcbuildserv@btinternet.com

Walton Grange, Bosworth Road
Walton, Lutterworth, Leics LE17 5RW

Established 
27 years

WOODPECKER 
TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from dismantling 
large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping small 

garden trees. 
We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.
For free quotation and advice call

Chris on: 01858 880818
www.woodpeckertrees.com

From Diana Jones, Highcroft
Driving into the village from Lutterworth at 9.30pm last Monday evening, I slowed to 30mph. How lucky that was. Outside the surgery was a child 
lying in the centre of the road. At first I thought there had been an accident, but then seeing two other children on the pavement, realised that she 
was playing ‘chicken’. I slowed down and put my hand on the horn, she jumped up and they all danced about on the pavement, thinking that it was 
fun. I didn’t find anything to laugh at - it could have been a very serious accident, with dire consequences not only for the child but for the driver of 
any vehicle that may have hit her. I hope that this does not happen again. I know who this child is - next time I will report her to the police.
From Bob Carstairs, Mowsley Road, and others
Discussion with neighbours and friends around the village indicates that there is no antipathy towards the Bosworth House roadside wall: in fact, quite 
the opposite. We congratulate the new owners on retaining the lovely house as a residence, improving it greatly, and on building a well-constructed, 
sightly perimeter, replacing what had been a somewhat tatty wall. To demand its destruction and replacement with a lower wall seems both petty and 
unnecessary. We should, instead, be welcoming recent residents into the village, who have done much to improve the visual impact of Berridges Lane.
Bob & Inge Carstairs, David & Charlotte Hodge, Graeme & Julie Dove, Chris & Ann Saxton, Nigel & Karen Boycott, Chris & Sylvia Price, Rob 
& Karen Short and James Tomley

HOLIDAY SECURITY TIPS
•Use a work address or mobile phone 
number on luggage labels
•Don’t write down PINs 
•Keep personal documents in the hotel safe
•Hold your bag in front of your body in 
crowded situations
•Use a money-belt for cards and valuables.
•Leave your passport number with someone 
at home
•Keep bank contacts details with you so you 
can cancel lost or stolen cards
•Password-protect your mobile phone
•Check accounts on your return

From all at the Causeway Charity Group
We would like to say a big thankyou to the organisers of the recent Causeway Charity trip to the Shuttlewood Clarke Foundation at Ulverscroft 
Grange and the excellent lunch. Thanks to Heather, Jackie and Lorrie for a lovely day.

Residents are advised to check the security 
of their sheds and garages after a number 
of burglaries in the area in recent weeks. 
Thieves are targeting outbuildings, as they 
often contain valuable tools and equipment. 
Simple battery operated shed alarms can be 
very effective as they don’t need a mains 
electricity supply. You can also buy a 
padlock with a built in alarm that goes off 
if the lock is tampered with.

Lutterworth Police are appealing for 
information following the theft of 36 hens 
and a cockerel from premises in Walcote. 
Police Community Support Officer Ray 
Wells from Lutterworth Police Station, 
who  is investigating the theft said, “Thieves 
entered the garden during the night to steal 
the poultry. They also broke into a shed in 
the garden of a neighbouring house and stole 
tools. The thieves went to a lot of trouble 
to get to the poultry and carry them away.”  
Do you know anyone who has recently 
acquired poultry in suspicious circumstances? 
The stolen hens are brown and white 
speckled. Anyone who has information 
is asked to contact PCSO Ray Wells on 
Leicester 01162 222222 or Crimestoppers, 
which is free and anonymous, on 0800 
555111.
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BOSWORTH IN FOCUS
A ROUND-UP OF LOCAL NEWS 

The Parish Council at Kirby Muxloe 
has been dismissed by Blaby DC for 
mismanagement, incompetence, poor 
accounting and in-fighting within their 
ranks.       
Harborough District Council is to 
commence ‘topple-testing’ memorials 
in churchyards in their care during 
September. Gravestones found to be 
unsafe will be taped off or laid down. 
Owners of unsafe memorials will be 
contacted where possible and asked to 
carry out remedial work at their own 
expense. 

LOCAL NEWS IN BRIEF

WEATHER LOG

JUNE 2013 		      [2012]
Rain: 37mm (1.5”) 	 [146.75mm]
Wettest day: 7.5 mm (0.3”)    [18mm]
Highest temp: 28oC 	       [28oC]
Lowest Temp: 5oC 	       [5oC]

For further information or additional 
help & advice please call or email

Paul Bolton School of Motoring
01858 880115 / 07736 457986

paul_bolton@hotmail.com

*Terms & conditions apply

Free sign-up for on-line Theory Test
Professional Driving Standards Agency 
Instructor
New Peugeot 208 with dual controls
Flexible pick up and drop off to your re-
quirements including evenings & weekends

Sunday Lunch
Join us for Sunday Lunch and 
sample our fantastic food cooked 
from fresh produce.
2 Courses - £14.25 per person
3 Courses - £16.50 per person 

Contact Matt on 01858 575082 or 
email: mdengland@kilworthsprings.co.uk

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, tyres & exhausts, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 01858 880404

Based at Unit 2, Pebble Hall Farm
between Husbands Bosworth and Theddingworth

OPEN GARDEN
David and Ros Dunmore would like to thank
all those who came along  to visit their 
garden on behalf of the National Garden 
Scheme on June 15th and 16th. The generosity 
of visitors raised £316 for charity, which was 
shared between the major cancer charities 
and Brook House Residential Care Home 
in the village.
Delicious  cakes, tea and coffee will once 
again be available on Sunday, August 11th for 
the final Open Garden of the current year. 
Once again we hope lots of people will come 
along to relax and spend some time sitting  
in our cottage garden.

NATIONAL FOREST WOOD FAIR
Beacon Hill Country Park
Monday, August 26th, 9.00am - 6.00pm
A great day out for all the family with 
children’s activities from eco-art to 
greenwood crafts, pizza making to scaling 
the climbing wall! Adults £9, concessions 
£6, under 5s free. Family ticket £25 (2 adults 
and 3 children). Prices include free parking 
and programme. Early bird discount of 20% 
and more if booked online - find out more 
at www.leics.gov.uk. 

RETRO-SHOP
Alison at Alice N’ May Vintage shop in the 
village would like to thank everyone for 
their concern during the shop’s enforced 
closure due to family problems. 
Alison tells us that there will be a grand 
‘re-opening’ in due course.

PHOTO CALL
A reminder to everyone to keep snapping 
for the Life in the Village photo exhibition.  
Time passes so fast, it will soon be the end 
of the year! 
Call Di on 880741 if you need any 
information. 

SHOW CALL
Just  a reminder about our Village 
Horticultural Show on the 25th August in 
Village Hall.
Would last year’s trophy winners please 
return them to Eleanor Murphy well before 
the show date?
And, as always, another plea for help on the 
day, making cakes, clearing away, etc.
Lately the weather has been kind to 
gardeners, so we are hoping for lots of 
exhibits, and lots of money made for our 
Village!
Any questions, schedules etc., needed, 
please ring Eleanor on 01858 880476.

CONGRATULATIONS...
..to Steve Price of Highcroft who was part 
of the World Record drumming team. The 
group drummed for 70 hours non-stop to 
claim the title, raising money for charity. To 
donate or for more information go to: www.
justgiving.com/teams/70hrDrummathon 

HELP!!
Just a quick reminder that the Village Conker 
and Welly Wanging Championship will take 
place on Sunday, September 29th. This year 
the event will be raising funds for Cancer 
Research and various village amenities.
The organising committee would appreciate 
offers of help on the day - it is fun and light-
hearted - not at all onerous. Donations of 
books/CDs/jigsaws or tombola prizes would 
also be very welcome.
Please contact Sue on 881251 or Ralph on 
880526 for further details.

SENIOR LUNCH
Our senior menu offers a wide 
range of freshly prepared food 

at a fantastic price.
Main Course £5.75

Add a Dessert for £2.25

STRETCH...
Pilates Classes, open to all ages and abilities 
- women and men, are held every Friday 
night in the Village Hall 7.00pm to 8.00pm.  
Sessions are on a pay-as-you-go basis or 
block payment if preferred. Mats provided. 
Qualified instructor. Call Pat on 07939 
226115 or e-mail: pmackereth@aol.com 
for details.
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
Images from the Historical Society’s Archive Collection

ACTIVITY GROUPS 2013
All Saints Parochial Church Council
Contact: 		  Brian Smith 880225
Art Workshop
Contact: 		  Ann Saxton 880971
Baby-Sitting Circle
Contact: 		  Claire Scott 880295
Badminton Club
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526
Beaver Scout Troop
Contact: 		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Bosworth Belles
Contact: 		  Linda Lawton 880503
Bosworth Tots
Contact:            bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk
Brownie Guides
Contact: 		  Bonny Kettell 880944 
Conservative Association
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Craft Group
Contact: 		  Gail Wilmot  880413  
Handbell Ringers
Contact: 		  David Staples 880668
Historical Society
Contact:	            Heather O’Connor 880165
Husbands Bosworth Rainbows Group
Contact: 		  881757 or 881442
1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit
Contact:  		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Lutterworth African Drumming Group 
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526  
Playing Field Committee
Contact: 		  Jennifer Rogers 880401
Royal British Legion
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Short Mat Bowls
Contact:  	      Marilyn Nicholls 07984 853208
Tennis Club
Contact:	  	 Jennifer Rogers 880401
Tower Bell Ringers
Contact: 		  Geoff Armitage 880066
Welford Bridge Club
Contact: 		  Kate Hancock 880205
Workers Education Association
Contact: 		  Sally Sherratt 571064

‘JJ’s Kiddycare’
* Full Day Care (0-4yrs)
* Government funded Pre-school sessions for 3 & 4 year olds 
* Breakfast & After School clubs
* Holiday Clubs during all Northants & Leicestershire 
school breaks 
* Open 51 weeks per year
All situated at a lovely rural farm location
Hemploe Road, Near Welford, Northants  
Tel no. 01858 575642 email. jjswelford@tiscali.co.uk

The Bell Inn
Husbands Bosworth 
 Tel: 01858  880246

We currently have offers on selected beers, lagers and cider 
between 5.30pm - 7.30pm Monday to Friday.
Still offering two meals for £12 (selected items), plus monthly 
specials. Thursday is Steak Night, with a half-price bottle of wine 
with any 2 steaks from the ‘Steak Night’ menu.
Take Away options available.

Just in case anyone doubted the picture view 
from the top of the church spire, which we 
featured in last month’s Bugle! 
Note the ladders crudely lashed together. No 
doubt the Health & Safety officers of the day 
lay awake at night worrying about situations like 
this! The steeplejack does however appear to be 
wearing the regulation flat cap, just in case he 
should take a tumble...  
We think that this was likely to be the last time 
anyone has ventured up the spire, and we guess 
from the full photograph, and the view from the 
top in the previous one that we featured, that 
this was before the roadworks straightened out 
the corner in 1960. Does anyone remember this 
work on the spire? 
As we noted last month, the Historical Society 
has the original weathercock, which we assume 
was the focus of the steeplejack’s attention at 
this time. Made of soldered tin and roughly 
gilded, the weathercock carries the obligatory 
scars of service; a number of bullet ‘wounds’. 

Interestingly, the weathercock itself appears to be missing in this shot. Presumably it 
had already been taken down, or had fallen down, and the steeplejack is preparing the 
spire’s stone finial ready for its replacement. 
Incidently, the weathercock stands about 3 feet (100cm) tall. and would have been up 
to the man’s waist in this view.  

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Elizabeth Bromley 881441

www.husbandsbosworthvillagehall.co.uk
CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS

Janice Staples 880668
Bob Hutchings 880131

SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES
Audrey Marlow 880316 

HARBOROUGH-ON-SEA
It’s time to grab that bucket and spade as ‘Harborough by the Sea’ returns to The Square! 
Now an established event in the Harborough summer calendar, the sand pits return to the 
town centre again for five days from Saturday, August 3rd to Wednesday, 7th. The event is 
again being organised by Harborough Improvement Team (HIT) and Harborough District 
Council and supported by sponsors and volunteers. 
The opening day will include ‘Super Saturday’, with a big screen showing the most 
memorable day of last year’s Olympics when Jess Ennis, Mo Farah and Greg Rutherford 
won their Olympic Gold medals. The day will also re-live last year’s Torch Relay with a 
mini-relay through the town, with competition winners carrying an Olympic torch along 
the original route.  There will also be seated volleyball and beach volleyball competitions, 
activity stalls, children’s entertainer and  Harborough FM radio.
On Sunday, August 4th Harborough’s Neighbourhood Watch are hosting ‘Sunday By The 
Sea’, with sand castle competitions and Sir Topham Hatt from the Thomas the Tank Engine 
stories. 
On Wednesday, August 7th the event celebrates National Play Day with fun activities on 
the Chill-Out bus, a live music workshop and crafty art and craft activities.
For a more detailed itinerary visit www.harborough.gov.uk/harboroughbythesea
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ACTIVITY GROUPSTRADE DIRECTORY 2013

Gordon Begley 
Building & roofing contractor.
Contact: 		  Gordon Begley 880028 
Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast
AA 4**** accommodation
Contact: 		  Jane Smith 880679
Honeypot Lane Bed & Breakfast
A 4**** welcome in a quiet rural backwater  
Contact: 		  Carolyn Goffe  880836
Mike Price Heating Engineer 
Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair 
Contact: 		  Mike Price 880902
Paul Bolton School of Motoring
Expert driving instruction
Contact: 		  Paul Bolton 880115
Rob Dargue Carpentry & Building
General carpentry & woodwork
Contact: 		  07834 872205 or 880803 
Totally Trees Ltd. 
Tree surgery and stump grinding  
Contact: 	        Jacqui Mitchell 01455 554182
Wharf House Kennels
Kennel and cattery services
Contact: 		  Kim McGuigan 880905 
Woodpecker Tree Surgery 
All aspects of tree surgery undertaken 
Contact: 		  Chris Wright 880183

To advertise here call Sylvia 
on 880902

or Email: sylvia1_p@hotmail.co.uk 

C Begley Building Ltd 
Local, third generation 

house-builder 
Complete interior and exterior building projects 

New-build or maintenance work 
Hard landscaping, driveways 

& garden structures 
Listed Property restoration & conservation 

NHBC Registered 
01858 880405 or 07748 184659 

chrisbegley123@aol.com

SAVE 50% ON YOUR OIL 
OR LPG COSTS

Tundra Biomass Boilers

Yes you can save up to 50% 
by installing a biomass boiler 
using wood pellets instead of 

oil or LPG.
 

Call for a free survey
0800 334 5900

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The final meeting of the year for the 
Historical Society was the Garden Party. 
This year the event was held at the Sports 
Pavilion, where members and friends 
enjoyed the balmy summer evening tucking 
into the traditional fare of strawberries and 
cream, cheese board and paté and refreshed 
by Heather’s famous summer punch. 
The first meeting of the new season will be 
on Wednesday, September 4th at 7.30pm 
in the Church Hall, Honeypot Lane, when 
Richard Mackinder, archaeological officer at 
Bosworth Battlefield will update us on the 
Richard III project. 
Membership is open to anyone and annual 
subscription is only £12. For a copy of 
the new programme of talks or for more 
information call Melvyn on 880281.

TENNIS CLUB
The Tennis Club has had a very successful session of coaching for juniors. Our thanks to 
Alan Lister for his expertise and to his helpers who have turned up each week.The equipment 
is now stored in the clubhouse in a cupboard kindly made by Chris Butler Joinery.We hope 
that the juniors will continue to play during the summer holidays.

PROMOTION PROSPECT
This is the time of year when community 
activity and interest groups are busy 
cobbling together their winter programmes. 
If your group is preparing a programme of 
meetings and is looking for some cheap 
promotion let us at the Bugle know and we 
will spread the word. It doesn’t necessarily 
have to be a village group - just as long as 
it is a group that Bosworth villagers might 
be interested in!
Copy for consideration should be sent to the 
Editor (contact details on front page). For 
not-for-profit and charity groups this is free.

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Lunch will be on 
Wednesday, August 28th at Kilworth Springs 
Golf Club. Call Janice on 880668 to book. 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS LOCAL OFFICERS
Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors  	
William Fletcher 	 880910 (Chairman)
Melvyn Forman 	 880281
Heather O’Connor 	880165
Susan Fisher 	 880026
Stuart Brain 	 881615
Patricia Hobson 	 880070
Parish Clerk  	
Jackie Fletcher,
13 School Lane, 
H.B. LE17 6JU 				  
		  Tel: 880910
E-mail: jackiehbpc@btinternet.com
District Councillor
Brian Smith
10 Butt Lane, 
H.B. LE17 6LN
		  Tel: 880021 
E-mail: b.smith@harborough.gov.uk

DIANE E. HALL
Beauty Therapist

CIBTAC ITEC CIDESCO qualified
Full range of luxury treatments available

Gift Vouchers & Special Offers

Husbands Bosworth Salon 
Tel: 01858 880567 or 07732 571714

G. BEGLEY
Building & Roofing 
Complete roofing & 

repair service 
Tiles / slates cleaned 

**moss removal** 
environmentally friendly - 
just spray & go - let nature 

do the rest! 
Established 40 years Free 

estimates 
Husbands Bosworth 

Tel: 01858 880028

M A R K E T  H A R B O R O U G H  & 
BOSWORTH 

PARTNERSHIP
ONLINE BOOKING

From October 1st 2013 Husbands 
Bosworth Surgery patients will be able 
to book their appointments online.    
We are also going to use this facility 
for online repeat prescriptions. This is a 
more secure way for patients to place an 
order as they are directed straight onto 
their repeat medication screen. 
From October 1st 2013 patients will not 
be able to order their repeat medications 
using our website. We will be reminding 
patients by inserting slips into repeat 
medication bags throughout August 
and September. There will also be 
notification on our website as well as in 
the waiting room.
To use these services patients will need 
a password which can be obtained at 
reception. This password will enable 
them to get onto the secure Emis Access 
site to register.

The next meeting of Husbands Bosworth Parish Council will be on Tuesday, August 
6th at 7.45pm in the Comm,ittee Room of the Village Hall. 
Parish Council meetings are open to all. If you have a matter of parish interest that 
you would like to bring before the meeting please contact the Parish Clerk, Jackie 
Fletcher on 880910. Visitors are normally invited to address the meeting before the 
formal business of the meeting is conducted.

VILLAGE HALL
Wanted: The Committee are looking for a 
cleaner/caretaker for the Turville Memorial 
Hall for 4 hours a week, cleaning and light 
maintenance duties. Occasional additional 
hours as needed. Commencing as soon as 
possible. For more details and hourly rate 
please contact Sue Fisher on 880026.
For Sale: On behalf of the Turville Memorial 
Hall, 2 wooden railway sleepers £25 pair or 
nearest offer.  Buyer to collect. Contact Ceri 
on 881689
Offers: in exchange for donation to funds 
light brown velvet curtains, several pairs 
suitable for large windows and a set of stage 
curtains. These could be suitable for another 
public building, private home or would 
provide a lot of good quality fabric for a 
project. Contact Ceri on 881689

HISTORICAL SOCIETY QUIZ
The lucky winners of the Historical Society’s Festival Quiz are:
FIRST PRIZE Bed & Breakfast for two at The Old Hall
	 Ivor Dann, Fernie Court
SECOND PRIZE Meal for two at The Bell Inn
	 Joan Winch, High Street
THIRD PRIZE Kilworth House beauty therapy £30 voucher
	 Nick Raven, Church Lane
The correct answers are: 
1. 1166yds 2ft. (or 1170yds as noted on the ‘modern’ plaque)
2. Sir Francis Fortescue Turville
3. Bosworth Bugle!
4. Sunday, April 3rd 1921 at 3.00pm
5. Welford Road A5199 & Kilworth Road A4304
6. Rivers Welland & Avon
7. Every 10 years
8. 1616
9. St. Mary’s
Many thanks to everyone who participated. Funds raised will go towards 
improvements to the Historical Society’s Archive Collection. 



METHODIST CHURCH 
Coffee Morning
Wednesday, August 21st 

10.00am-12.00noon.
at the home of John & Margaret Scurrah 

25 High Street  
Visitors always welcome
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

ALL SAINTS FLOWER ROTA
AUGUST:
Eleanor Murphy

Call Heather O’Connor on 880165 
if you would like to join the Flower 
Rota Methodist Church

Hexagon Benefice 

CHURCH SERVICES 

Services every Sunday 8.30am.

Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Father Owen O’Neil 462359

Contacts: 
Rev. Brian Kennard 462889
Senior Church Steward:
Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

4 	 Mr. Roger Stephenson
11 	 Mr. Richard Gill
18 	 Mr. Gordon Herbert
25	 Rev. Brian Kennard (Com.)

Services every Sunday 6.30pm.
All Welcome

Churchwardens:
	 Brian Smith 	 880021
	 Diana Jones 	 880741
Priest in Charge:
	 Liz Bickley 	 880351

4  	 8.00am Communion Mowsley	
	 9.30am Family Communion HB
	 9.30am Family Service Shearsby
	 11.00am Communion Thed.
	 11.00am Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Communion Arnesby

11 	 9.30am Communion Shearsby	
	 9.30am Family Service Arnesby
	 11.00am Family Service HB
	 4.00pm Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Evensong Mowsley

18 	 10.30am Benefice Service HB

25	 8.00am  Holy Communion HB
	 9.30am Communion B’thorpe
	 9.30am Family Service Shearsby
	 11.00am Communion Arnesby
	
Short Communion every Wed. 9.15am HB

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

NORTH KILWORTH WHARF
BOAT SERVICES

Station Road, North Kilworth
Lutterworth LE17 6JB

Stockists of Calorgas, household fuels 
& red diesel Local delivery

Dayboat hire
Harry & Rachael
Tel: 01858 881723

• Open fires swept
• Stoves swept & serviced
• Modern cleaning techniques used
• Free smoke test on every chimney
• Certified by the Guild of Master
	 Chimney sweeps

Please call 
Paul on

07801 350298

www.EliChimneyServices.co.uk

From the Rectory...
One of the privileges of my role is that I get invited to school productions and it was a real 
delight to be invited to see The Pirates of the Curry Bean. The fact that I didn’t have a 
child of my own in the performance allowed me to enjoy everyone’s acting without getting 
anxious in case they forgot their lines. I must admit I was very impressed with the quality 
of the performance and ability of the children to deliver so many corny and funny lines.  
Well done to all involved - teachers, children and all who helped in so many other ways.  
Another privilege has been to welcome the school into church for their Leavers’ Service 
where we said goodbye to those moving on to other schools and many of the children 
received awards for their achievements and hard work. Another well done to all concerned.
On August 18th we, in the Hexagon Benefice, will be celebrating our connection with 
schools and education in our Benefice Service (10.30am at All Saints Church) when our 
‘Open the Book’ teams will be giving us a chance to see what they usually only do for the 
children. We shall also have Mary Lawson, the Diocesan Director of Education with us, 
with an opportunity to chat with her over coffee, after the service, for those who wish to. 
The sermon will take the form of an interview with Mary, so if you have questions you 
would like asked, let me know what they are. Everyone is welcome to this service - whether 
your interest is meeting Mary or seeing our amazing ‘Open the Book’ team in action! Hope 
to see you there.  Liz

LOST PROPERTY
We appreciate the giving and generosity of 
those who attended the recent Art & Flower 
Festival at All Saints Church, which helped 
us to raise £760 for church funds. 
However, we also gained a couple of large 
umbrellas (which reminds us that summer 
hadn’t quite arrived at that point!). If you 
have lost an umbrella and think that one of 
these may be yours please contact either 
Brian Smith 880225 or Di Jones 880741.

KNAPTOFT SERVICES
Open-air services are held in the evocative 
and romantic ruins of Knaptoft Church on 
the third Sunday of the month during the 
summer. 
The next service at Knaptoft will be on 
Sunday, August 18th at 3.00pm when Rev. 
Jane Curtis, Vicar of Tilton on the Hill 
and Lowesby will be the guest speaker. 
Musical accompaniment will be provided 
by Fleckney Silver Band. Services will 
be conducted under cover in nearby farm 
buildings if it is wet. 
The speaker for September will the Area 
Dean, Rev. Canon David Hebblewhite, 
P r i e s t - i n - C h a r g e ,  S t .  A n d r e w s , 
Countesthorpe.

MID-WEEK SERVICE
A short but relfective service of communion 
is held every Wednesday at 9.15am at 
All Saints Church, Husbands Bosworth. 
Everyone welcome



DIARY DATES for AUGUST
Saturday 3rd 		  Bosworth Surgery Open Day, 10.00am - 2.00pm
Tuesday 6th 		  Mobile library
Tuesday 6th 		  Parish Council meeting, 7.45pm Committee Room, Village Hall 
Friday 9th 		  Causeway Charity Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 11.30am Church Hall 
Wednesday 14th 		  Craft Group, 7.30pm Committee Room, Village Hall
Saturday 17th 		  Millennium Wood workparty, 9.30am - 12.00pm
Tuesday 20th 		  Mobile library
Wednesday 21st 		  Methodist Coffee Morning, 10.00am -12.00pm at 25 High Street
Saturday 24th 		  Brook House Garden Fête, 2.00pm
Sunday 25th 		  Horticultural & Craft Show, doors open 2.00pm (exhibitors 9.30am)
Wednesday 28th 		  Village Lunch, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club 
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LOCAL PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
	 13/00687/FUL	 [Springfield Supermarkets Ltd] Erection of 2 storey building to form retail unit, post office and 3 residential 
apartments and change of use of post office/retail unit to hot food takeaway, High Street Garage, 6 High Street 
	 13/00757/CLU	 [Mrs Lyn Hoad] Certificate of lawfulness for proposed demolition of outbuilding, formation of hardstanding 
and erection of gates, 49 High Street
	 13/00909/TCA	 [Mrs J Morton] Works to trees, fell 2 Norway Maple trees, 8 Fernie Court
	 13/00812/FUL	 [North Kilworth Wharf] Siting of static caravan for resid. use (retrospective), Kilworth Marina, Station Road
	 13/00984/TPO	 [Honey Bee Flats Ltd.] Works to trees, Honeybee Flats, Wells Close
Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the temporary Council Offices, Millers House, Roman Way, 
Market Harborough. Comments concerning planning applications should be addressed to the Development Control Manager.
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

BUGLE..............................................FREE ADS. 
Phone Sylvia on 880902 or email: hiprice@btinternet.com

MOBILE LIBRARY
ALTERNATE TUESDAYS (See DIARY DATES) 
STOPS & TIMES 
School, Welford Road: 	 1.30pm - 2.45pm
Berridges Lane: 		  2.50pm - 3.30pm
Church Street: 		  3.35pm - 4.00pm

Come back to your mobile library!
Not only lending books! Now hiring CDs & DVDs 

Local tourist information and free mobile internet access
*******  You can now renew on-line or by phone *******

FOUND on the Bosworth Festival site following the event: 
camera in camera bag, oddments of clothing and child’s shoes. 
Call 880263 for details.   
WANTED Has anyone got an 8mm cine projector which they 
would be willing to lend to me for a couple of days. 
Will explain why to anyone who responds! 
Nick Raven Tel 880824

LODGE FARM 
LUXURY TOILET HIRE

   Please call 01858 881386
                                                                                        
www.lodgefarmluxurytoilethire.co.uk

The UK’s only Tank Paintball Battle Venue
Tank Drive Experiences * Dads & Lads Experiences 
Military Vehicle Driving *World War II Military Vehicle Driving 
Children’s Military Vehicle Party * Woodland Paintball *Archery 
Air Rifle Shooting
NEW FOR 2013 – MILITARY VEHICLE COLLECTION OPEN 
FOR VIEWING
Suitable for individuals, Family Fun, Corporate Events, Stag/Hen 
Parties.........**Gift Vouchers Available !**
www.armourgeddon.co.uk Tel: 01858 880239 
Bookings by Appointment Only

Wed., September 4th 	 Historical Society opening meeting
Fri., September 6th 	 Pavilion Quiz and Fish & Chip Supper
Fri., September 13th 	 Causeway Coffee Morning
Sat., September 14th 	 Historic Churches Bike Ride
Sat., September 14th 	 FOBS Safari Supper
Thurs., September 26th 	 Village Lunch
Sun. September 29th  	 Conker & Welly Wanging Championships
Sat., October 26th 	 FOBS Harry Potter Race Night


